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May 4, 2018

Pastor Brian S Blount
Lighthouse Baptist Church
1950 N Jebavy Drive
Ludington MI 49431-9649

Dear Pastor Blount,

As we watch the world scene, we know that there are many changes going on around the world. We are
seeing doors opening and closing in the realm of missions. In the past two decades, the door to Trinidad
was wide open for Fundamental Baptist missionaries. Recently, there has been a change in the political
structure, which has caused some concerns. We know God is on the throne, and He is directing the
affairs of this world.

Kevin and Tausha Field sacrificially went to Trinidad to replace one of our missionaries for a year. They
stayed until the missionary was able to get his visa renewed. Upon returning to the States, they raised
their support in anticipation of returning to Trinidad. Last year, they began the process of securing
visas to enter as missionaries. Although the government verified that all of the necessary paperwork
was in the hands of the Immigration Department, they have resisted approving the application. Our
national pastor co-sponsor has made numerous trips in hopes of moving the procedure along but to
no avail.

After much prayer and counsel from their pastor, Kevin and Tausha felt led of the Lord to assist their
local church with the Seedline Ministry. We will miss them in the Caribbean, but we know God knows
best. Kevin and Tausha are a wonderful young couple, and I know that they will be faithful in serving
the Lord in this new ministry. According to our Baptist International Missions, Inc. (BIMI), policy, we
will be assisting them with their support for the next 90 days. If you desire to continue helping them
in this new ministry, we recommend that you contact Kevin at 219.314.8067 or through Gunnings
Baptist Church at P.O. Box 450 in Blountville, TN 37617. The church phone is 423-323-4595 and the
church email is gunningskijb@vahoo.com.

I know that you will continue to pray for Kevin and Tausha as they serve the Lord. I appreciate your
faithful support to them during this interlude of waiting for their visas. Please be praying that the doors
in Trinidad will reopen and that we will see new churches established for the glory of God.

Your friend in the Lord,
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